D.C. Pedestrian Advisory Council
Meeting Minutes
Oct. 26, 2020, 6:30 p.m.
Remote Public Meeting

Attendees: Katharine Gray, Kathy Davin, Eileen McCarthy, David Tumblin, Cheryle Adams, Ameen Beale, James Elliott, Heather Foote, Priscilla Magee, Mark Rodeffer. Agency reps: Joe Brown (DCPS), George Branyan and Sharada Strasmore (DDOT), Dulce Naime (DPR), Rita Abou Samra (OP). Guest speaker: Christy Kwan (D.C. Families for Safe Streets). Public: Patricia Braley, Gordon Chaffin, Aysha Ghadiali, Evelyn Hoskins, Alex Rixey, Kevin Schlosser, J.I. Swiderski. PAC staff: Andrea Adleman.

Start: McCarthy convened the remote meeting at 6:33 p.m.

Introductions: Attendees introduced themselves.

MPD report: No report.

Discussion of dockless vehicles: Elliott facilitated a discussion with DDOT about enforcement of dockless vehicle regulations. Elliott, Foote, and other PAC members prepared written questions in advance, which Elliott reviewed to guide the discussion. The questions stemmed from the PAC’s January 2020 budget recommendation that DDOT allocate sufficient resources for enforcement functions. Using the information DDOT provided at this meeting, the PAC will continue to study ways to prioritize pedestrian safety and sidewalk accessibility in an environment that includes dockless vehicles.

Presentation by D.C. Families for Safe Streets: Co-chair Christy Kwan briefed the PAC about this volunteer traffic safety organization. A chapter of the New York-based Families for Safe Streets, the D.C. group brings together people who have been seriously injured in traffic crashes and the families of those killed. Members work to raise public awareness about traffic violence and advocate for policy reforms. They offer peer support, trainings, and public events, including an online World Day of Remembrance commemoration taking place on Nov. 15.

DDOT report: Branyan reported on quick-build pedestrian safety interventions and larger projects underway. DDOT has begun to publish its snow removal plans and will continue to update ddot.dc.gov/page/snow with new information.

Treasurer’s report: Adams reported the balance is $3,067.90.

Approval of minutes: McCarthy moved and Gray seconded a motion to approve the September minutes. By roll-call vote, the motion passed with eight members voting in favor: Gray, Davin, McCarthy, Tumblin, Adams, Elliott, Foote, and Magee. Beale and Rodeffer abstained.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.
